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How to digitize site (counting unit) boundaries for the 
International Waterbird Census sites 
 
Background 
Drawing site boundaries is an important and easy way to standardise site coverage and help 
counters monitor the correct area and route. It allows better understanding of site coverage 
between years, especially if others are involved in the counting.  
 
Ideally, to enable use this count information for monitoring of the wetlands and contributing to 
their management, especially of protected areas, it is useful for your counts to cover the 
entire area of the wetland within the protected area. If it is a large area, you can divide this 
into sub-sites which you will normally count at one visit (see below).    
 
Digitising site boundaries allows this information to be shared quickly and easy. This 
document provides step-by-step guidance to digitising boundaries in the easily available 
freeware Google Earth and in the online Google Maps.  
 
Google Maps is less demanding on your computer, but you will need to have internet access 
and register a gmail account to use the service.  
 
It is also possible to digitise boundaries through special GIS programmes like ArcGIS, but 
further guidance on the methods are not included in this manual. Please send a copy of the 
boundaries to awc@wetlands.org. 
 
 
Existing IWC sites and names 
In case you are digitising sites that are already in the IWC database, it is important to add the 
name of the site as it is in the IWC database. National coordinators can ask for this list with 
IWC names from awc@wetlands.org.  
 
 
Subsites 
For large sized sites with well-known and clearly demarcated sub-sites, it is useful to submit 
a form for each sub-site which you will normally count at one visit (or on a day). It is 
important to be able to identify the name of the sub-site clearly, for e.g. Chilika Lake--
Mangalajodi; Chilika Lake--Nalabana, are two separate sub-sites within the Chilika Lake. 
 
Secondly it will be important that a combination of new made counting units together 
overlaps precisely with the older bigger sites in the IWC database.  
 
Note, these boundaries reflect the area you are actually covering during the counts. 
Therefore this boundary may be different to that of a protected area or Ramsar site within 
which you are counting.  
 
If you have any questions, kindly contact awc@wetlands.org  
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USING GOOGLE EARTH 
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